Sewer and Water Minutes

December 6, 2022

Present: Don Schneyer, Peter Socha, John Loiodice, Tony Campetti, Mike Buffoni and Jennifer Carmichael

Approve October 4th minutes: Don asked for a motion to approve the October 4th minutes and John motioned to accept the minutes as presented and all were in favor.

Meetings: when we do not have a quorum our meetings will be held the following Tuesday. Don would like to have a meeting every month.

Don thanked Tony, Mike and Mark for the work that they did on the cat and dog fountain.

Update on Sewer and Water articles: Tony: the camera work is done, waiting for the field report to see the recommendations and what they found. The billing software is up and running. The Park Street pump station has been awarded not much will happen until the end of March or so. Mike: bathymetry safe yield was done on lake last month and he should have the report back next week. Roof at water treatment plant is done and painted. He met with the engineers from Weston and Sampson on the raw water turbine feasibility study they will want more information on electric bills for the last year and raw water flows for the last few years. The 20 year master plan for the water system is being worked on by Dave Prickett. Mike will talk to DEP about the time line in getting this information to them. Reading meters will start up soon. They are all working with Foresight Land for a plan for a new salt shed. The water line portion of Tuckerman's bridge is still in the design phase.

Stockbridge Bowl Stewardship Committee: John updated the commission and they have finalized the lake water shed plan and it explains what is expected to keep the cleanness of the water. Still trying to get approval to harvest a larger area than the 10 acres permitted. In the spring there will be a discussion on how to keep the invasive species at bay.

Patrick White spoke briefly about the \$300,000 ARPA from the state.

Mike is working with the agriculture & forestry committee to set a date to walk the land being logged.

Tony mentioned the Mahkeenac Road sewer expansion that the McKearnan's are funding. They are tied in at Beachwood Drive, there is 300 feet that they will use the excavator on the side of the road to put the last piece in. They are putting a 2 inch forced main in.

Paul Sundberg asked about the use of the ARPA money and sewer expansion on Train Hill.

Peter motioned to adjourn the meeting and John seconded, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted by,

Jennifer Carmichael

A full meeting of the Sewer and Water Commission can be viewed at ctsbtv.org; click on government; type in Stockbridge; then look for the date of the meeting you want to listen to.